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Region lII’s President’s Prescription... Kay Gunckel DVM

Some of you have probably not heard but my mare, Star, had orthopedic surgery to fuse her pasturn joint on June 2nd. She had
injured the right hind leg in an accident last September and was developing ring bone (arthritis) in the joint. She went into surgery
with a 75% chance of returning to athletic soundness. Unfortunately her surgery did not go well. She will never be sound again.
Her career in CTR is over. I'm thankful | still have her and hope she'll be a wonderful broodmare in the future.

This incident really got me thinking about why we all do this sport. It's not for the ribbons and trophies. It's not for the mileage
or even the challenge of the obstacles. | am really going to miss that bond | have established with Miss Star over all the miles we
worked together. The level of trust between a person and their horse takes years to develop. Yes, Star was a jiggy, anxious
horse, that bucked me off last year, but she developed into a friend that | loved going down the trails with. When | had a tough
week at work, all | had to do was saddle-up and go down a mountain trail with Star. | do some of my best thinking on the back of
my horse. | am going to miss my time together with her in that way. We'll still see each other but it just won't be the same.

Yes, there will be other horses, but it will be years before that bond will be at the same level as | had with Star where we trusted
each other and she responded to the slightest cue. | hope that each of you have experienced this bond with your horse. [f not,
keep working together, it is worth the time and effort! Happy Trails!
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Dr Kay Gunckel competing in 2003.

Breed Award Guidelines for NATRC
Kathy Brown, Breed Award Liason, NATRC

lhe NATRC Breed Award program achieves several goals. One of those goals is to showcase the diverse breeds that compete and succeed in
competitive trail. Another goal is to publicize our great sport to the many breed organizations so that their members can discover NATRC. In addition
to our year-end awards, we will be highlighting breeds in each issue of HOOFPRINT. We may re-visit some well-known breeds or introduce new ones.

If you have a story to tell about your horse, we would love to forward it to your breed organization for inclusion in one of their publications. Write up your
tale and submit it to Kathy Brown equine@newmex.com or P.O. Box 76, Taos, NM 87571. Please relate your story to your experience in NATRC and
consent to it being edited as necessary. (Pictures of you and your horse in competition are great to include.)

Horses from all divisions (Novice, CP, and Open) are eligible for year-end National Breed Awards IF all of the following criteria are met:
1) The hose must have been ridden by a current member of NATRC.

2) The horse must have completed at least 3 rides in it's designated Region, except for Region 1A (Alaska) where one ride is required.
3) The horse’s registration with it's breed organization must be current AND all breed organization criteria must be met.

Frequently Asked Questions:

How do my horse’s points get reported? ~ When you complete a ride entry form, you are asked for your horse’s breed and registration number if any.
You must also provide a copy of your horse’s registration papers at every ride. Once the ride is completed, the information is forwarded to National
NATRC. NATRC submits the top five horses in each breed to the breed organization. It is the Breed Organization's decision, not NATRC's, regarding
the approval of an award and the eligibility of the recipient. It is your responsibility to check with your horse’s breed organization as to criteria to be
considered and met.

What if my horse is double or triple registered? You must decide which breed your horse will compete under for the ride year and stick with that choice.

Why are some awards extravagant and others very simple? The choice of awards is up to each Breed Organization, not NATRC. Some organizations
are more financially able to provide prizes than others or perhaps their funds are focused in other areas. Whether you receive an embroidered jacket or
a paper certificate you have to feel proud of your horse as it is the top competitor in its breed in all of NATRC!

>rade” or unregistered horses are the biggest Breed category in NATRC. Efforts are made annually to locate private sponsorship of an award for
these great competitors. You can check the standing of your horse at year-end by referencing NATRC'’s website, www.natrc.org . Please remember
that even if your horse is listed on the website, it may not receive an award as this decision is made by each breed organization. Information can be

verified correct as posted and corrections can be made with Kathy Brown within a specified amount of time before it is forwarded to your horse’s Breed
Organization.
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Treasurer, P.O. Box 315, Wray, CO 80758.
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ad.
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Sue McKelvy, Editor

P.O. Box 217

Buffalo Creek, CO 80425

303-838-2890

Fax: 303-838-8481

sumac@idcomm.com

Region lll NATRC
Board of Directors:

Kay Gunckel, DVM, President
(970) 667-2877

Olga Spanhoff, Vice-President
(970) 626-3018

Priscilla Lindsey, Treasurer
(303) 354-7422

Jane Young, Secretary
(303) 279-2817

Tracie Scarlett Sandra Hollis
(303) 273-9834  (719) 495-4017

Mike Jubb
(719) 380-9498

Steve Gordon
(719) 4954017

Marc Shanor
(303) 840-9369

Kathy Brown
(505) 776-2575

National Board Members:

Susie Witter
(719) 495-4725

Doreen Portner
(435) 259-6980

The Message Board
Susan McKelvy, Editor

From the Editor:

As a former CTR manager, I know
first-hand the special frustrations in
dealing with the USFS or BLM, not
to mention the state and local
governmental agencies who manage
the lands we traverse on horseback.
These problems must be aired and
National NATRC made aware of the
glitches the local government offices
cause when a CTR is being planned
and executed.

Among my pet peeves was the
inconsistentcies of fee structures,
with some offices of USFS charging
a flat-fee, others requesting a start-
up fee with 5% of gross (not net)
revenues received! Some agencies
dictate what trails can not be
traveled even if those same trails
are open without restriction to horse
use. I've yet to note anything
gained from the fees they collected
such as horse-specific campsites.

Matt Baker’s suggestion (Stirrup
Newsletter, MayApril) for raising
funds earmarked for specific use by
the above-mentioned agencies seems
to be a good one. I'd be happy to pay
extra to license my trailer if I knew
the trails would be available and
facilities improved or created for our
sport.

Our rides usually consist of 2 1/2
day’s use of a compact area out of
365! Campsites used by NATRC
competitors are usually left cleaner
than when we set them up. Often
ride managers work on trails to
clear them of dangerous debris,
create waterbars for erosion control,
and clean up trash prior to and after
the actual competition. NATRC
provides funds for special projects
such as site improvements for some
rides such as Rabbit Valley CTR.

We’ve proven to be good stewards
in our use of our public lands but
somehow the message seems to be
missed by the governments!
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Heads Up! by susie witter -

According to the Maverick Press,
April 2004, an article on Legal
Considerations states the
AGRICULTURAL IMMUNITY LAW
(House Bill 03-1003) took effect on
711/03. It provides protection to
landowners and others who conduct
activities on rural land such as trail
rides, brandings, recreational cattle
gatherings, etc.

Combined with the Equine Activity
Statute which addresses the liability
of equine professionals and others as
well as the equine activity sponsors,
Susie suggests we might need a
“layman’s” interpretation of these
laws from a lawyer.

Horses” Prayers
from Betty Wolgram

Dear God,
Do Angels wear spurs?

Dear God, X
When | get to the Pearly Gates, will
there be someone to let me in or will
I have to try to work the latch with
my nose?

Dear God,

When we get to Heaven, and tear
off sprinting and bucking across the
clouds, is it okay if a little fart slips
out?e

Dear God,

When my family eats dinner they
bless their food, but they never bless
mine. Do you understand that the
nicker | make is my own blessing?

Dear God,
We horses can understand humans
from voice commands, body

position, halter pressure, hand signals,

bit pressure, leg aides, spurs, crops,
whips, gate sounds, feed sounds,
whistles, bells and growls. What do
humans understand?

Dear God,

!

Is it true that the streets in Heaven |

are paved with gold2 Will | get
special shoes so | don't slip?
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Chatfield CTR Report

Despite rain, snow and lots of mud, the Chatfield CTR slogged forward.
Friday’s Check-in was a testament to the tenacity of our Region Il Riders,
Judges and judges’ secretaries. A rain-snow mix fell and snow blanketed
the grass and foothills nearby and it was damed chilly. Still all riders
present checked in and attended the ride briefing which was thankfully
inside a heated clubhouse! We all enjoyed a delicious potluck supper
inside too!

Saturday moming dawned with sunshine and warmer temps that melted the
snow, dried the mud, and made the air crystaline clear. Trails were
shortened to accomodate the slippery conditions from the mud, and riders
were timed out. Along the trails they were met by judges and observed
doing “in & outs” of ravines, trotting to P&Rs, backing, mounting, and doing
logs at one of the South Platte River crossings.

Back in camp, horses were checked out and riders visited together until
judging results were tallied and the awards ceremony took place. All was
completed by 7:30 PM! Congratulations to all the award winners listed on
page 5 of the newsletter.!

One day rides are shorter versions of “A” rides which encompass a
weekend. As such, the judges and ride management must compress all
g’(tivity to Friday afternoon and Saturday. The work load remains the
.me as do the headaches and problems that need to be surmounted.
Donna Johnson and Kathy Shanor and their families are to be commended
for fielding problems like bad weather and new trails, for the ride went well
and most riders truly enjoyed themselves.

One-day “B” rides are a great way for new people to become familar with
NATRC and are welcomed as a good first ride for seasoned competitors
too. Region Il folk should think seriously about hosting a one-day ride in
their area. It would be nice to see one in each quadrant of the region next
year, perhaps in conjunction with a clinic. It's a lot of work but the benefits
make it worth the effort..

Fuel Prices Rising...Cooperative Trailering?

We are all reeling from sticker shock when we fill ‘er up at the
pump. We still want to compete but the fuel prices are
discouraging. How about contacting a fellow rider to see if you
can join forces and trailer together if you have an empty slot in
your trailer for another horse. Spliting costs is a big savings
advantage and the highway “miles to go” gives a great
opportunity to get to know someone and truly seal a friendship
casually begun on the trails previously ridden together.

Region lll newsletter would be happy to print a listing of riders
willing to share their rigs with another rider and horse and which
-ides they plan to attend. Let the editor know in time for the

dy/August issue by e-mailing to sumac@idcomm.com. by July
27th.
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P&R Stop at Chatfield CTR, with Denver's snow-mantled foothills in the background.

The *elusive and camera-shy” Dr. Donna Johnson DVM, co-chair of Chatfileld
CTR, among some of the great awards presented to riders at the conclusion of
the ride.

LouAnn Colby, Lisa Sowell and Kris Cummings, judges’ secretaries for the
Chatfield CTR, had warm smiles for competitors even if their fingers and toes were
cold!
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Letters to the Editor

From Chen Jeffcoat: National NATRC President:

I am setting up a new Standing Committee for New
Membership. This results from the problem of some regions
Just collecting dues and not actively meeting, greeting and
e-mailing or providing information and answering questions.
My understanding is that in most regions there is no
organized system for new member support, this new
committee will put NATRC in a position to pursue and keep
new members. Elizabeth Braznell (Region 6) has accepted
the chairmanship of the committee and will act as liason with
Regional chairs. Regions 4 and 5 have chairpeople and the
hope is for the remaining regions to appoint chairs too. “This
is a job that needs continuity with a central clearing place, a
means to disseminate ideas and support and encourage the
regional chairs to stay focused on recruiting new members”.

From e-mails in response to this new Membership
Commuittee: Kathy Brown is in support.

Jane Young says “Our mentor program is working well.
There 1s no need to set up ANOTHER committee.”

From Olga Spanhoff:

Region III's 2004 NATRC Mentor Program is on the way to another
great year!

With the first ride behind us, Chokecherry Canyon CTR, we had 8
first-time riders who had a great time with help and coaching from
our veteran competitors. Thanks to all who helped and will help as
this program continues throughout our ride season.

We believe the mentor program is responsible for the highest
returning rider percentages of any region!

If you would like to help or have questions or suggestions contact
Olga at 970-626-3018.

From Diana Marquardt:

Please help make this year a good one for everyone. Think before
you offer people your opinions. Ask yourself if this is really
helping someone or is the comment just going to hurt their
feelings. Ask before you offer your opinion, if permitted, give it
respectfully and be considerate of others’ feelings!

From Betty Wolgram:

I want to thank everyone for the beautiful clock/award I wa
given Friday night at the Chokecherry Canyon CTR as a
remembrance of my five years as your newsletter and ride
book editor. I will cherish it always.
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Some Riders, horses and P&R personnel activity at the Chatfield CTR April 24, 2004.

Horse Expo Report  Linel viler
The Horse Expo in March, went great this year. There were a nice
variety of programs presented which enticed a large number of horse
folks into attenance. Many people stopped at the NATRC booth and
more of them seemed to have an idea what Competitive Trail Riding was
all about. There were many requests for specific information about rides
and the NATRC organization.

I'd like to make a picture-story of a Competitive Ride from start to finish.
If any amateur phototraphers are interested in helping with this project,
please contact me and we'll plan to do it. We should update our ride
video too. We need a banner for Region 1l to use at functions like the
Horse Expo, Seminar and other events.

Thanks to the Region Ill members who helped with the booth: Diana
Marquart, Steve Gordon, Jim and Linn Ward, Tom Harris and Sherri
Halligan. Thanks to you too, Linell!

Ted Swanson has several quarter horses (broodmares and young stock)and arabians
for sale that they can't exercise any more including an Arab Gelding, 8, bay, 15.1, brokl
and a “people horse’that they are especially anxious to see go to a CTR home...price
would be “right” to a good home.

Contact Ted at cts@carlson-swanson.com




Chatfield Ride Results

e RETTU

Chatfield

4/24/04 Region Three-CO

B-O/N/CP Total Riders:40

Chairman: Donna Johnson DVM, Kathy Shanor

Judges: KayGunckel DVM, Pat Montgomery

Open Sweepstakes: Brazos Blaze/Brown, Jeff-97

Novice Sweepstakes: BHR Hi Boy's Echo/Hemiser Vicki-99

T35

Open Heavyweight

1/1  Brazos Blaze/Brown, Jeff

213 Johnny Danger/Miller, Lincll

32 Phantoms Masquerade/Baker, Matt

Open Lightweight

12 Sea Hello Dolly/West, Heather

2n Remington Steele/Lanc, Roxamn
Resort Valley Sparkler/Marquardt, Diana

4/3,  GF Jokers are Wild/Scarlett, Tracie

5/4 All The Rage/Brown, Kathy

P Cloudsrest Zephyr/Korthuris, Tracey

" Opea Junior

7 Fortonataa/Shanar, Kymberlic

0 Egyptian Gem Star/Stults, Alex

Novice Heavyweight

12 Montana/Womack, Lisa

Us Buddy/Delamont, Kim

n Finale/Piotraschke, Emily

43 Gracie Sunrise/Peters, Aggie

5/4  Chicfs Moon Spirit/Overcash, Rayna

6/6 EBZ/Dickson, James

Novice Lightweight

171 BHR Hi Boy’s Echo/Heniser Vicki

212 Bri Cathy

33 Kold Coronada/Dickson, Bomnic

Competitive Pleasure

1/4 RV Midnight Star/Harris, Thom

p/j] Mountain Man’s Dream Maker/Rubenstein, Angie

3 RawhideGreen, Trish

4 Kealyn Stealth/Zettlemoyer, Diana

) R.R. Skye Robyn/Chaffee, Diane
62 Kokopelli Moon/Peters, Susan
3 Guld Rush/Talbet, Jill
15 Shadow in the wind/Overcash, Harry

/6 Fantastik Gicl/Harper, Debbie
Kourageus/Fisher, Linda
Post Rock Stary Stary Night/Fredal, Carol
Gunslinger/Green, Alice
Baladdin/Harper, Rick
Kenlyn Psyche/Oslick, Lynn
Moon Shadow/Overcash, Patricia
Addy/Sossin, Haley
Dosilara/Tobias, Jodi
Smokey/Tobias, Larry

Cover Girl/Young, Jane
Devosion/Koerner, Kalli
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Chokecherry Canyon Ride Results

Chokecherry Canyon 2004
4/17-18/04 Region Three-NM
A-O/MN/CP Towsl Riders: 55
and Jeany Smith
Jerry Weil DVM, Kathy Budd

Qpen Swoepsinkes: Panams Jack /Siriith, Terri-100

Novice Sweepstakes: Pritae C

Opcnﬂuw

m Summer/Wolgram, Een

246 Brazo's Blaze/Brown, Jeff

3 Johony Danger/Miller, Linell
45 Rocky Top/Ward, Jim

62 Lady's Charlis B/Ancell, Janine

4 Phantoms Masquerade/Baker, Matt

53  Sky/Dye, Damel
P Sea Star Lady/Gunkel, Ksy
Opea Lightweight

174 Panama Jack /Smith, Terri
4 MKS Shama! Ncji

s/ Quickly/Wolgram, Betty
6/6 Brown-R-Dawnd/Mason, Judy
7 GM El Paso/Zinkel, Debbie
72+ Huocks Last Love/Ward, Lin

[ Cloudarest Zephy:/Korthuis, Tracey
Mi

Open Junior

172 Juncs Lucky Mac/Shanor, Kymberlic

2/t Sicrra Bluc/Shanor, Matthew

Novice Heavyweight

/5 Dcnniss The Menace/Wilson, Pat

2/4 Ali Sclene/Bukeock. Robert
¥ EH Sarmin/Alsup, Art

46 Quicro/Belcheff, Karen

33 Rocken Easy Ray/Sims, Jerry
62 Buzz/Sirmett, James

H HMS Brandy

P Mickey/Bingham, Kexry
P Emncraida/Whitman, Benedikte

Novice Li

1/ Prime Contendes/Yutes, Terry
n Mandolin/La Rue, Susan

s Mo Marque/Levesque, Gina
473 Lisa

5/ Dovanza's Rebol G/Sims, Beth
66 Diamon/Frame, Vonnie

4 Ma)orMack! Princess/Hazelwood, Abbie

Traill News

do/ Yatcs, Torry-100

Nejma/Shanor, Kathy
s Remington Steele/l ane, Roxson
4 Egyptain Gem Star/DiNatale, Laurie

Novice Junior

11 Lightning/Lucero, Jessica

22 Chaco Bonito/Becksted, Maziah
Comgpetitive Ploasur

12 Rockin E.Z. Royal Tee/Ancell, Steve
25 Gotda Bi Aan/Gribler, Rochelle

¥ RMR Nan R Amir/Anderson, Carolyn
51 Kokopeli Moow/Perers, Susan

473 All The Rage/Brown, Kathy .
& Rock'nB.Z. Patricia
4 Cinco De Karome/Alsup, Kim

76 Dancer "Shancarrig/Young, Jane

bU Doreen Portner

Ride Managers from all NATRC regions have reported a lot of
difficulty in obtaining permits for their rides from the USFS, inspite
of having submited their paperwork as required in a timely
manner. Why is this happening? What can we do to facilitate
more cooperation between local Forest Service managers and

 our organization?

lin March/April 2003, the American Horse Council, of which
NATRC is a member, upon the recommendation of its Recreation
Committee, signed a Memorandum of Understanding with the
U.S. Forest Service. The memorandum created a parinership
between the U.S. Government and the private sector toa

ccomplish mutual goals.

(continued on page 6}
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For Sale or Trade for Half-Arab Pinto: Beautiful 12 year old
bay Sweepstakes Nominated Arab Gelding.

Successful show career in halter, pleasure ridden in
mountain in past few years. Legacy loves to go and needs
someone to accompany him! 14.3-15 hands, solid build,
excellent feet, reguiar vet and farrier care. Your next trail
competitive horse for $3500 or trade. Photos available, or
he can be seen in Alamosa, CO.

Patti Dye (Darrell’s sister!) at arabpony@hotmail.com or
call 719-379-2873.

Tratl News...contlnumed. ...

The Memorandum of Understanding established a more formal
AHC relationship with the USFS. it encourages the USFS to

identify appropriate partnership opportunities in which the AHC

and its member organziations may participate, to make public
lands available to horsemen and women, and to work with the
AHC to identify and pursue funding opportunities for facilities,
frail improvement and maintenance from non-federal sources.
{For a full Memorandum, see www.agerc.ord/trails.)

One thing which works well, is to write letters to the
appropriate governmental agencies and personnel. Letters
should be short, to the point and probably sent via e-mail, if
possible. Navajo Lake and Chokecherry Canyon CIR trails and
campsites are prime examples of what a comapaign of letter
writing can do. We need letters to go to the locai USFS
supervisors expressing our displeasure about diffculties we are
encounteming with them in staging a competitive trail ride.

Problems that continue despite the above-mentioned
Memorandum of Understanding need to be addressed. The
pulic lands are ours to enjoy whether we are on horseback,
foaot or bike. Make your voice heard!
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Our condolences to Lee and Lois Hoth for the loss of Chico, I
a vetived roping horse, used recently as a “babysitter”. ;

Something to Think About from Carol Fredal:
Regarding rules of a person’s campsite at rides, she states
they are made 1o keep you and their horses safe. She says
that horses are away from their familar locations and are
“on guard”. The space near them is crucial and that riders
who walk their horses too close risk being kicked.

She also cites the care necessary for tying your horse at a
proper length with a quick release knot...too long and the
horse can hang up a leg, or worse, wrap the lead rope
around it's leg. She suggests that buckets be secured so
that they don't go flying from a kick or “bang” all night to
the annoyance of neighboring campers.

Blanketing our horses is often necessary at our rides but be
certain the blanket straps are at the proper length and not
too long so as to hang up a hoof when the horse lies down
and then scrambles to his feet.

Trailer tack room doors need to be kept closed to keep
horses from mooching into grain or other contents stored
there.

Riders who don't consider these issues for safety not only
endanger themselves, they put other horses and people at
risk. Carol thinks judges should check campsites on Friday
night so that potential problems can be identified and

eliminated
1]

FRANK BELL 2-DAY

GENTLE SOLUTIONS CLINIC
JUNE 206-27

AT SAMUELSON RANCH FRASER, COLORADO
Unlock the mysteries of Natursl Horsemanship using Frank’s
- Highly successful 7-Step Safety System,

Hands down, Frank Bell has crosted the most straightforward set of exercises that
immediately places a soild foundation under every horoe end rider. Helghterred
Wﬁmmmwmm “Whatever squine
discipline you chose will De greatly when your undh d the theory,
tecimiques and timing of this remarkable system.” anl‘Beﬂ

M&nvn. mycwmnsﬂqmmw
L , Colorado

Ranch, Fraser,
Riders: mua-d.ycmo-mnmmmmnonoou
STARTING CLINIC-arrive 4 hour sarly. Bring your lunch and
Weather related gear. NO DOGS
Spectators:  $20.00 & day-Pieass call ahead i possible. Bring a chalk,

For Rider/Spectator Reservation: Cali Diana Marquardt $70-887-2450 or Cathy
Samueizon 970-726.8221.

$150.00 deposits for all riders’ reserves your space. Rider space is imited!
DIRECTIONS: US 40 TO CR 5 (4 Bar 4 Rosd) FROM EITHER DIRECTION, AT CR

518, TURN WEST, FOLLOW SIGNS TO ARENA.
mmsmmmnmrmmm THE CLIMIC CLICK ON

www.homowhlsper.com



Navajo Lake CTR 2004 May €-9  Famington, NM

Navajo Lake was Region III’s official fund-raiser for 2004. There were 60 riders and judges
were: Open: Ron Stuber DVM, Janine Ancell and Ken Wolgram (apprentice)

Novice/CP: Joe Quintana, DVM and Pat Montgomery.
The Official Ride Results are as follows:

Open Heavyweight Novice Lightweight

11 Phantom's Masquerade/Baker, Matt 1/4 Bella/Pulte, Mary

22 Rocky Top l/Ward, Jim 2/5 Diamond/Frane, Vonnie

3/4 Sky, Dye, Darrel 32 Southem Storm Cisco/Vasquez, Louise

4/5 Brazo's Blaze/Brown, Jeff 4/3 Travelin/Carmody, Kelly

53 BHR Hosan's Polly Anna/Budd, Don 51 Bonanza's Rebel G/Sims, Beth

6/6 Johnny Danger/Miller, Linell 6/ Judy, Bouker, Jackie

Kache Mak John Chisum/Warner, Vickie 16 KC/Boardman, Lori

P Rockin EZ Ribbon/Hansford, Pat Swap'’s Gun/Jones, Jimmy

P Ravin's Shadow, Spanoff, Olga Sundancer's Two Step/Kirkby, Wayne
P Cowboy/Edwards, Robert

Open Lightweight P PAF Chron/Brickley, Denise
P Blossom/Susan Shoemaker

11 Panama Jack/Smith, Terri P Shadow'’s Friday/Myer, Cindy

2/2 MKS Shamal Nejma/Shanor, Kathy

3/3  Cloudsrest Zephyr/Korthius, Tracey Novice Junior
4/4  Blue Skies Afyre/Johnson, Donna
5/5  Remington SteelefLane, Roxanne P BO/Edwards, Wesley

6/6 GF Jokers R Wild/Scarlett, Tracie
Zeus Su Jan/Parish, Milne

Competitive Pleasure

Open Junior

1/ Rockin EZ Royal T/Ancell, Steve
1n Fortunataa/Shanor, Kymberlie 2/ RMR Dahe Amir/Anderson, Carolyn
2/2  Sierra Blue/Shanor, Matthew 3/ Kariss/Alsup, Kim

' 4/5  Warrior's Confederate Prince/Colby, Lou Ann

Novice Heavy Weight 5/6  Independence Dai/Fitzpatrick, Sena

6/4 Al the Rage/Brown, Kathy
11" Rockin EZ Ray/Sims Jerry Iy WSA Desert Wind/Taylor, Audrey
2/4  EH Sarmin/Alsup, Art 12 Kokopelli Moon/Peters, Susan
3/6  Quiero/Belcheff, Karen 3 Dichoso/Harder, Cindy
4/3  Tasha/Benny, Sherry Su Love Sensation/Budd, Kathy
5/ Black’s Little Jet Star/Fleming, Rose Gunslinger T/Jubb, Mike
6/5  Summer in Dixie/Benny, Gilbert Post Rock Starry Night/Fredal, Carol
2 Buzz/Sinnett, Jim Ginger/Jones, Linda
P Lazy Pine Sundowner/Beumer, Roger Patricia Shamrock/Garrett, Betty
P Socks/Moore, Meghan - Gallavant MA/Taylor, Barbara

Pralines and Cream/Gunckel, Kay
H Apollo Alkrush/Kaufman, Mike
Topaz/Rekart, Nola

Misty Sunrise/Beumer, Carol

T o



